
VILLAGE BOARD OF ST. CLOUD 
TUESDAY, JUNE 2, 2015 

   
 
 

The regular monthly meeting of the Village Board of St. Cloud was called to order by President Ryan 
Gebhart at 7 pm.  All board members were present.  The minutes of last months meeting were read and a 
motion was made by Troy Johnson and seconded by Tom Tabbert to approve them as read.  Motion 
carried. 
 
Utility Business:  MCO was not present, as they had no business to report. 
 
The first order of business was to open bids for the repair of West Barrett Street.  The board received two 
bids:  NE Asphalt $62,725.30 and Jason Guelig Excavating  $59,514.65.  A motion was made by Troy 
Johnson and seconded by Tom Tabbert to award the bid to NE Asphalt, as they bid as advertised.  Mike 
Born abstained from voting.  The motion passed.  The board discussed repairing the catch basin on the 
West end of Barrett Street before NE Asphalt starts the work.  Two quotes for that repair should be here 
this week and Mike is meeting with them on June 4th.   The Board also discussed sidewalks on Barrett 
Street.  
 
A motion was made by Dave Schry and seconded by Jeff Horn to adopt the Storm Sewer License 
Agreement.  Motion carried.  All landowners involved with this sewer agreement will receive a copy and 
be requested to attend the village board meeting on June 30, 2015.  A notary will also be present so that 
signatures may be obtained.   
 
A motion was made by Troy Johnson and seconded by Dan Dreifuerst to adopt the Animal Waste 
Management Ordinance #2015-2.  The motion passed. 
 
At this time the board reviewed an aerial photo of Main Street.  Ideas were discussed for parking, lighting, 
bike lanes and sidewalks for the upcoming Main Street (Hwy G) project.   
 
The board discussed the possibility of NE Asphalt removing the stumps at the recycle center.  Looking into 
the cost of renting a stump grinder.  Signs for the recycle center should be in next week. 
 
The board met at the village park before the meeting to look over the temporary repair of the concrete slab.   
They discussed back gouging and filling in the present cracks with silicone until the repair work begins in 
the fall.  Mary to resubmit the proposal from Feldner Construction to the insurance company. 
 
Two quotes were received for redoing the floor in the village hall.  It was decided to budget for this next 
year.  Mary to call Service Master to have them strip and reseal the floor for now.  The board to get a bid 
for resealing the village hall parking lot. 
 
A motion was made by Dave Schry and seconded by Mike Born to approve new/renewal liquor and beer 
licenses for:  Webers Family Station, What About Bobs, Idlewile Supper Club, Cabaret Supper Club, Fat 
Boys Tavern and St. Cloud Athletic Club.  Motion carried.  All bartenders were also approved. 
 
Time Cards were reviewed.  Committee reports were given. 
 
A motion was made by Mike Born and seconded by Troy Johnson to pay the monthly bills. 
 
A motion was made by Troy Johnson and seconded by Dave Schry to adjourn at 9:30 pm. 
 
 Respectfully submitted, 
 
Mary Steffes, Village Clerk 


